
 

 

    Term 3           Week 6B      30 August 2019 

    DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
 
PNGAus Connect Partnership Update 
Avid readers of Network would be aware CTHS has hosted the PNG Prime Minister and ten of the twelve PNG 
Principals involved in the PNGAus Connect Partnership initiative in two separate events over the past few 
weeks. Mr Johnson had the privilege of travelling to Port Moresby for two days this week to officially launch the 
initiative in Papua New Guinea and sign an official Memorandum of Understanding with our new sister school, 
Sogeri National High School. More information on Mr Johnson’s visit is included later in Network. 

 
International Day 
On Tuesday we had another very successful International Day at Cherrybrook Technology High School in what 

has become one of the highlights of the year. Many students took the opportunity to celebrate the many different and diverse 
cultures which make up Cherrybrook Technology High School, by wearing traditional costumes. Students participating in the 
International Day Assemblies showcased a number of different cultures through dance, music and song. Well done to Ms Kaur, who 
was front and centre in an Indian Bollywood number. A special thanks goes out to all the students who performed and to Mr Iba rra 
for organising the Assemblies. This was followed by a scrumptious lunch where a variety of delicious foods were on offer from  many 
different cultures. The money raised through the food stalls will go to our sister school in Cambodia, SHAC, to support student 
learning. A big thank you to Ms La and Ms Arkins for coordinating the food stalls and the students and staff who managed them  on 
the day. 

 
Tertiary Careers Evening 
On Wednesday night, CTHS hosted the annual Tertiary Careers Evening, for senior students from a range of schools in our local  
area. The night was very successful with many students and their families coming along to talk to the many exhibitors, includ ing 
universities and employer groups. A big thank you to Mrs Ferguson and Mrs Bower for their pivotal organisation of this event.  

 
HSC Practical Hand-in Tasks 
The past two weeks have been very busy for many of our Year 12 students who were required to submit their major practical 
projects, which they have been working on for some time. Industrial Technology Wood projects were submitted two weeks ago and  
have already been assessed by HSC examiners; English Extension 2 students handed in their major work last week; and this week 
it was the turn of our Design and Technology students to hand in their projects and folios. This represents the culmination o f many 
hours, weeks and months of work for many students and we wish them luck with their projects. 

 
Senior CTHS students helping out John Purchase students with literacy and numeracy 
Congratulations to Jennifer Lee from Year 12 for her CTHS Medallion project. Jennifer chose to organise a group of Year 11 and 12 
students to volunteer with Year 1 students at John Purchase Public School every Tuesday from the beginning of June, undertaki ng a 
range of literacy and numeracy activities with the students there. The program finished this week with a small celebratory af ternoon 
tea where guests were welcomed to John Purchase Public to view the work of the senior students in action. A fantastic initiat ive and 
one we hope will continue next year in a similar format. A big thank you to Ms Cole, who helped with the organisation and 
involvement of the John Purchase students in the program. 

 
HSC Visual Arts and TAS Exhibition Night 
The Visual Arts Body of Works and TAS Industrial Technology projects will be on display next week in the MPC at the annual HS C 
Visual Arts and TAS Exhibition Night. Students and their teachers have been working very hard to produce another outstanding set 
of works and projects. The display will commence with the Opening Night on Tuesday 3 September at 6pm and remain on show unti l 
Wednesday 4 September. Parents, friends and family are encouraged to attend to see what is traditionally an exceptional exhib ition 
of fine work from many talented students. Music students will also showcase their talents, with the HSC Music 2 Performance N ight 
on 3 September and the HSC Music 1 Performance Night on 4 September commencing at 7pm. Guests are certainly welcomed for 
these nights as well. 

 
P&C General Meeting 
Next Tuesday 3 September, the P&C will meet in the staff common room at 7.30pm for their General Meeting. All parents are invited 
and encouraged to attend. 
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Year 11 AP2 Examination Period Begins 
The Year 11 AP2 Examination period begins next Friday 6 September, signalling their final assessment tasks prior to heading i nto 
the HSC year commencing next term. Students should be preparing in earnest for these exams as it will enable them to practice 
their examination technique under examination conditions, leading up to the HSC next year. If students cannot attend for any 
reason, they must follow the procedures outlined in the Preliminary Assessment Policies Booklet. If you have any queries please 
contact Ms Adamou, Head Teacher Stage 6.  

 
Congratulations to… 

 The Boys’ Knockout Softball team who finished third in the State Tournament this week. A fantastic achievement and the best 
result in this competition ever! 

 
Mr Clements 

 
Australian/Papua New Guinea Partnership 
Early this week I had the great privilege of representing the twelve Australian schools involved in the Australian/Papua New Guinea 
(PNG) partnership initiated by the Federal Government. At the event, which was held in New Guinea’s stunning national gallery in 
Port Moresby, I signed a Memorandum of Understanding committing our school to a two-year partnership with the Sogeri National 
High School. 

 
The event was attended by a range of dignitaries including our Foreign Minister Marise Payne, Alex Hawke Minister for Interna tional 
Development and the Pacific, Joseph Yopyyopy PNG’s Education Minister and also PNG’s Foreign Minister Soroi Eoe. 

 
Minister Payne spoke deeply and sincerely of the importance of the initiative and of her hopes for the success of the program . As 
Principal of Cherrybrook Technology High School I assured those I spoke with our school was fully supportive of the project and 
students, staff and the community were willing to do whatever they could to make the project work. 

 
As detailed in an earlier edition of Network, several members of staff and two students will visit PNG in the coming school holidays 
and we will have a return visit by four students and staff in November. As the program moves forward I will keep you informed  of 
progress. 

 
Mr Johnson 

SCHOOL CARPARKS 
 

Boom gates are installed in both school carparks. Parking is available to staff only, between the 
hours of 7.00am and 4.00pm on school days. Ample street parking is available for visitors to the 
school. 

Exhibition at the PNG National Gallery 

Kive Kererembo, Principal Sogeri National High 
School, with four students 

Marise Payne, Australia’s Foreign Minister, 
Addressing the Official Launch of the Program 
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Girls in STEM Launchpad Project 
Congratulations to Jessica Guntoro, Lillian Carpenter and Tharanka Srikaran for participating in work experience at the Information 
Technology Directorate in Alexandria. They attended six full days of training and were involved in many learning experiences 
culminating in being set a task of designing an app which could be used in the school environment which would be presented to 
school staff and family members. 

 
The three girls developed a prototype for an app called ‘First Response’ which could be used in any first aid situation and would alert 
contacts immediately in case of an emergency. Other features included, CPR compression timings, GPS tracking and tutorials. 

 
The presentation of the app was excellent and demonstrated excellent skills in team work and collaboration to ensure the proj ect 
was completed effectively and efficiently. 

 
Thanks to Phoebe Howard, Samantha Grant, Melissa Frost and the whole ITD team for creating this wonderful learning experience  
for the three Year 10 girls. 

 
Mr Monahan 
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Universities 
 
The University of Sydney - Guaranteed ATAR 
Select your UAC preferences with confidence to help you make informed decisions and provide transparency. We have published a  
guide to ATAR and IB scores which guarantee admission to most of our courses, subject to meeting any other applicable non-ATAR 
admission criteria. The future is in your hands, it is yours for the taking. 
https://sydney.edu.au/study/how-to-apply/undergraduate/guaranteed-atar.html 

 
2020 Guide Domestic Student here: 
https://sydney.edu.au/content/dam/corporate/documents/study/admissions/apply/entry-requirements/ug-academic-requirements/
sydney-uni-domestic-admission-criteria-2020.pdf 

 
2020 Guide International Students here: 
https://sydney.edu.au/content/dam/corporate/documents/study/how-to-apply/usyd-global-entry-qualifications-2020.pdf 

 
Tips on Applying for a Scholarship 
Brief, but very useful video giving you the key tips to address when applying for a scholarship. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e10KBpAmYIg&feature=youtu.be 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Apprenticeships 

 
Housing Industry Association Apprenticeships 
There has never been a better time to start a career in the Housing Industry. Doing paid training through an apprenticeship i s a great 
way to learn new skills, make industry contacts and get set up for the future. HIA Apprentices match apprentices with the right boss 
and makes sure they are supported until they finish. Call 1300 650 620. https://hia.com.au/about/careers/apprentice-program 

 
Master Builders Association Apprenticeships and Traineeships 
Master Builders Apprenticeship Service is a Group Training Organisation, which 
employs apprentices and trainees to place them with tradespeople, builders and 
contractors within the Building and Construction Industry for on the job training in their 
selected trade. We are always looking for great people looking to start their 
apprenticeship. Apply by completing the form found in the following link: 
https://www.mbansw.asn.au/services/apprenticeships/become-an-apprentice 

 
NECA Electrical Apprenticeships 
Apprenticeships in all electrical fields are available: 
https://www.necatraining.com.au/electrical-apprentices/ 

 
Automotive Group Training Apprenticeships 
If it has a motor, AGT can help with an apprenticeship. We employ apprentices and 
then place them with one or more host trainers in order to undergo their trade training. 
These host trainers are businesses operating in the Automotive Industry and can 
range from small local workshops to bigger car dealerships. We will always aim to 
place our apprentices into a business which is close to their home and fulfils all the 
requirements for them to learn the trades of the apprenticeship of their choice. 

 
Select an Auto Career here https://www.agtnsw.com.au/job-seekers/job-profiles 

 
Register for an opportunity here: 
https://www.agtnsw.com.au/Job-Seekers/Register-with-us 

 
Things to consider when you plan to take a Gap Year 
A gap year without a plan or goal is a dangerous choice. The transition from school to work or study is different for everyone and an 
unfocused gap year is often a stumbling block for many. 
https://schoolsindustry.com.au/2017/08/10/gap-years-and-why-theyre-often-a-huge-mistake/ 

 
Mrs Ferguson and Mrs Bower 

https://sydney.edu.au/study/how-to-apply/undergraduate/guaranteed-atar.html
https://sydney.edu.au/content/dam/corporate/documents/study/admissions/apply/entry-requirements/ug-academic-requirements/sydney-uni-domestic-admission-criteria-2020.pdf
https://sydney.edu.au/content/dam/corporate/documents/study/admissions/apply/entry-requirements/ug-academic-requirements/sydney-uni-domestic-admission-criteria-2020.pdf
https://sydney.edu.au/content/dam/corporate/documents/study/how-to-apply/usyd-global-entry-qualifications-2020.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e10KBpAmYIg&feature=youtu.be
https://hia.com.au/about/careers/apprentice-program
https://www.mbansw.asn.au/services/apprenticeships/become-an-apprentice
https://www.necatraining.com.au/electrical-apprentices/
https://www.agtnsw.com.au/job-seekers/job-profiles
https://www.agtnsw.com.au/Job-Seekers/Register-with-us
https://schoolsindustry.com.au/2017/08/10/gap-years-and-why-theyre-often-a-huge-mistake/
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2019 CBCA Book of the Year 
Pictured below is the shortlisted books for the 2019 CBCA Book of the Year for older readers: 

 
The winner is Between Us by Clare Atkins! Honours went to Small Spaces by Sarah Epstein and Lenny’s Book of Everything by 
Karen Foxlee. Your library has all these books in hard copy, as well as eBooks so you can have an enjoyable reading weekend.  

 
“Reading, viewing, comprehending, discussing and creating a wide variety of texts has positive and significant effects on students’ 
reading, numeracy and other cognitive skills as well as helping them represent themselves and their understandings. ” Australian 
Literacy Educators’ Association. 

 
Ms Halder and Mrs Sorensen 
 
 

 
 
On Wednesday 21 August we had the pleasure of attending the CBCA Annual Youth Forum at Killara High School for a discussion 
of the 2019 Young Adult Shortlisted Books. There were four student speakers, a number of distinguished guests from committees 
representing the Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC), Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA) and the Children's Book 
Council of Australia (CBCA), who all promote books and reading. It was a wonderful experience in which the speakers discussed  the 
six books and gave their opinions on them. It was very well constructed even though their replies were on the spot and not 
rehearsed. All in all, it was quite interesting to watch and listen to. I hope that the next Book Week will be similar to thi s and I'll have 
the pleasure of attending it once again. 

 
Zizi Murza, Year 9 

PROCEDURE FOR EARLY LEAVERS 
 

If a student needs to leave school early, they must provide a note from their parent/guardian giving 
reasons for their partial absence. The student must hand the note in at the student window before 
8.30am where they will be issued with a leave pass. They can then present this pass to their 
teacher and leave school at the appropriate time. 
 
On Thursdays (sport days) all students in Years 9-11 MUST have their early leave notes signed by a 
member of the PE staff before presenting to the office. 
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PROCEDURES FOR SICK STUDENTS 
 
Students who are sick during class should see a teacher 
for written permission to go to sick bay. They must present 
themselves promptly to the front office and politely follow 
instructions from the office staff, who will then contact a 
parent/guardian when necessary. Sick bay is used for a 
short time only. Students should not call their parents in 
the first instance. Please be advised the school does not 
supply any medication, including pain killers, 
medicated creams, eye drops etc. 

DAILY ABSENTEE TEXTS 
 
Please be advised, if you receive a text from the school 
alerting you of your child ’s absence, you may respond to 
the text. However, this is a stand-alone process and ONLY 
for the purpose of absentees. Please DO NOT text the 
school unless you receive a message from CTHS and 
DO NOT use this system for any other communication. 
Thank you 
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CALENDAR - Term 3 Week 7A 

Monday 
2 September 

 HSC Visual Arts Bodies of Work hand-in 

 HSC Ancient History Study Day 

Tuesday 
3 September 

 Boys' Initiative Group Fundraiser - Red Zone Day 

 HSC Visual Arts Exhibition Opening Night - 6pm, MPC 

 P&C Executive Meeting - 6.30pm, Conference Room 

 HSC Music 2 Performance Night - 7pm 

 P&C General Meeting - 7.30, Staff Common Room 

Wednesday 
4 September 

 NSW CHS Athletics Carnival 

 HSC Visual Arts Exhibition - 9am-3pm, MPC 

 HSC Music 1 Performance Night - 7pm 

Thursday 
5 September  NSW CHS Athletics Carnival 

Friday 
6 September 

 AP2 Examinations 

 NSW CHS Athletics Carnival 

 ELC HSC Business Studies Conference 

PROCEDURE FOR LATE ARRIVALS 
 

All students arriving to school after 8.40am must sign in at the student window where they will be 
issued with a late note. All late arrivals are required to have a note from their parent/guardian giving 
reasons for being late. No note results in a detention. 


